River Forest District 90 Committee of the Whole Meeting Highlights February 5, 2013

Presented by

Mr. James Weiss, District 90 Board President

Dr. Edward Condon, Superintendent



The meeting was held in the Roosevelt Middle School Library Learning Center at 7 p.m. Below is a summary of the meeting highlights. Full meeting minutes will be posted on the District website once approved.

Members present were Roman Ebert, Liz Fischer, David Latham and Patrick Meyer.

Education Committee, David Latham, Chair

Dr. Condon provided the Board with additional information about the availability of Title I funds for the District, including the legalities of accepting the funds. Expenditures using the funds will include, but not be exclusive to, professional development and possibly Advanced Differentiated Learning services.

This year's Title I allocation for the District is more than \$90,000. The services would be provided by the District regardless of the new funds available, however, Dr. Condon noted that having the funds will allow resources to be allocated for other uses. There will be a second reading of the Title I policies at the next full Board meeting, February 19.

Facilities Committee, Liz Fischer, Chair

Roosevelt Summer Construction: The Board reviewed the proposed traffic flow and parking options developed by the contractor. The Board consensus was to request approval from the Village to install angled parking on Oak Avenue and designate it as a full-time one-way thoroughfare.

<u>Lincoln Field</u>: The Board reviewed three proposals for improvements to the field. They would like to further investigate the viability of installing a small running track, along with new sod, versus sodding the entire site. They requested that the topic be included on the agenda for the February 19 Board meeting.

<u>5-year Plan</u>: The plan was presented, and the Board had no questions or concerns regarding its contents.

Public Comments

Suzanne Morrison commented about the Roosevelt and Lincoln projects. Teresa Peavy and Gerri Humbert commented about the Roosevelt construction project.

Adjournment at 8:35 p.m.